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From the Editor 
 
A year ago, on this page, I wrote that there was 
‘lots going on’ in the area. It is true that a lot of 
events were planned, but very few of those March 
2020 events actually happened. As the year has 
progressed, the content of Meeting Point has had 
to change and, in line with Government lockdown 
guidance, we have even had to change the way in 
which it is ‘delivered’ into your homes by going 
online only for two months last year and, so far, two 
months this year. 
 
However, I believe there is still ‘lots going on’ 
around here. Many people are working from home. 
Olveston School is open for the children of 
keyworkers. Thanks to Zoom, both Aust and 
Olveston Parish Councils meet regularly, as does 
the W.I. The work of GreenForce is continuing and 
the Friends of St Mary’s lottery is still being drawn 
monthly in a Covid-safe manner. Many people – 
myself included - are out walking on a regular basis 
to get our daily exercise.  In fact, the first article this 
month is from a keen local walker and wildlife 
photographer.   
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01454 418259 
 

www.thornburychiropractic.co.uk 

 National No Smoking Day 

Wednesday 10th March 

GIVE UP SMOKING WITH  

ACUPUNCTURE 

SPECIAL OFFER 
4 sessions for £120 (usually £130)  

Book today for a FREE consultation 

Top-to-Tail  
Housekeeping

Trading  
Standards  
Accredited

• Professional
• Dependable
• Comprehensive service

Felina  
Contract Cleaning 

01454 201562
07790 050187
cleaning@felina.biz
www.felina.biz

 
 

s  

 

 

 

Our Shop is open Tuesday to 
Saturday ~ 9.00am to 5.00pm 

Taking walk in and phone orders  

Delivering to BS35 and 
surrounding areas ~ Tuesday to 
Saturday from 9.00am to 5.00pm  

Holding socially distanced 
meetings for weddings and 
memorials should you wish to 
discuss plans 

Please call for prices or pop into 
the Shop in The Arcade, 
Thornbury 
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Beautiful 
flowers for any 
occasion… 

t: 01454 416111 
e: flowers@joliesfleurs.co.uk 
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 EDWARD GILBERT BSc, PGCE, DO 
OSTEOPATH 

 
 

KAREN WOODMAN HCPC REG 
CHIROPODIST 

 
 

NICHOLA CRABTREE BSc(Hons), DipHe Counselling, MNCS (Acc) 

INTEGRATIVE PERSON CENTRED COUNSELLING 
 
 

BACK PAIN     CHIROPODY 
NECK PAIN     JOINT PAIN 
STRESS      LOSS 
ANXIETY      DEPRESSION 

 
 
 

10 The Plain, Thornbury, Bristol BS35 2AG 
01454 281243 www.thornburyop.org 

 

Deer on our Doorsteps  Paul Godwin 

 

On a beautiful sunny day in January, whilst out walking locally, I was fortunate 
to photograph some wild roe and fallow deer, one of which was an infrequently 
seen ‘white deer’.  

 
The identification of this deer prompted me to do a little research in which the 
British Deer Society were very helpful. Both deer in the photograph were 
identified as young fallow bucks (kid males), one of whose coat was white, the 
other black. There are four recognised colour types for fallow deer, common 
(tan/fawn), menil (which is a paler colouration with white spots year-round) 
black and white. I was interested to find out if this deer would be classified as 
albino due to its white colouration and pink nose? No, was the answer to this 
question, due to its brown eyes. If it were albino it would have had red or pink 
eyes, and this would have made the sighting very rare. The classification for 
this deer is ‘Leucitic White’ which is representative of a wide variety of 
conditions resulting in the partial loss of pigmentation which causes white 
colouration of the coat and skin but not the eyes. Leucitic white deer are 
infrequently seen in comparison to other colour types. So, whilst not being a 
‘very rare’ sighting it does come into the ‘infrequent’ category, which I was still 
very pleased about. 
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Divine
B a t h r o o m s  &  W e t  R o o m s

07584 666154
Email: info@divinebathrooms.co.uk

Web: divinebathrooms.co.uk

The two young fallow bucks were near to an adult fallow buck, showing its 
black winter coat and antlers. (See below) All three were grazing when I first 
saw them and I was fortunate to get these pictures, as very soon afterwards 
they ran for the cover of woodland. 

 
Just a few minutes prior to photographing the fallow deer, I managed to get a 
picture of two roe deer which had been grazing on shrubs in an adjacent field. 
These were identifiable by the distinguishable buff rump. The jumping deer 
being identified as a mature doe (female) and the other a young doe which 
was likely to have been born last May or June.  

I count myself as 
very lucky to have 
photographed these 
deer. It was a 
beautiful day in which 
there was plenty of 
wildlife to see. This 
reminded me how 
lucky we are to have 
such wonderful 
countryside and 
wildlife around us, 
which we can walk 
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A local service with 25 years experience

t: 01453 521751  
m: 07799 822691

Made to Measure Curtains and Blinds

• Choose in the comfort of your own home
• Complete service from free measure 

and quote to full fitting
• Large selection of fabric samples

• Full range of blinds
• Tracks and Poles

Curtains and Blinds

Grant Bartrop

e: info@athomecurtainsandblinds.co.uk        
w: www.athomecurtainsandblinds.co.uk

into from our doorsteps.

So, if you see some deer out on your walks, a very basic guide to their 
identification is: 

• Fallow deer are larger than roe deer and they have a distinctive black 
inverted horseshoe shape on their rump, with a tail and a black stripe.

• A roe deer does not have a tail but does have a distinguishable buff 
patch on its rump. In winter, however, the doe roe does grow a tuft of 
hair on its buff rump which can appear like a small white tail. So, be 
warned.

• The antlers of a fallow deer are larger than a roe deer and are flat and 
broader (palmate).

• A fallow deer also has a more elongated face than a roe, which has 
larger ears and large black eyes.

If in doubt the British Deer Society has a useful web site and they are also 
very happy for you to contact them at info@bds.org.uk

Happy walking and wildlife spotting!

Friends of St. Mary’s 
The prize winners in the February draw, held on 4th February 2021 were:

Amount Number Name
£150 358 Mrs S Toft, Olveston
£75 541 Mr N Fear, Tockington
£25 313 Mr & Mrs R Birtle, Olveston
£25 484 Mrs R Arkell, Olveston
£25 321 Mrs A M Bennett, Alveston
£20 197 Mr P E Savage, Olveston
£20 608 Mrs E Marsh, Tockington
£20 274 Mr & Mrs J Croome, Exmouth
£10 246 Mr & Mrs M Gibson, Tockington
£10 404 Mrs A Knapp, Tockington
£10 415 Mr R Lloyd, Tockington
£10 629 Mr & Mrs J Poulton, Olveston

If you are not yet a member and wish to join the lottery, please telephone 
Andy Phillips on 01454 614890 or e-mail – andisp28@hotmail.co.uk.

Don’t forget, if you’re not in – you can’t win!
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Top quality Nursing  
and Residential Care

Beech House Care Home 
provides excellence in 
all aspects of care for all 
our residents, offering the 
best in nursing care for 
the elderly and residential 
care for people with a 
diagnosis of dementia.

• beautiful gardens
• purpose built homes with 

24/7 air circulation
• spacious rooms and wide 

corridors
• top quality chefs
• television with DVD and 

telephone in each room

• wheelchair provision at  
no additional cost

• high technology baths  
and walk-in showers

• regular minibus trips
• programme of interesting 

and stimulating activities

Our unique care service includes:

To arrange a visit, telephone 01454 412266 
For more information see www.bristolcarehomes.co.uk

Beech House
✩

RECENTLY RATED Outstanding by Care Quality  Commission

New Road, Olveston, BS35 4DX

01454 202030

•	 All makes servicing 
and repairs

•	 Petrol and Diesel 
MOT Testing

•	 Tyres, Exhausts 
and Batteries

•	 Air Conditioning 
•	 Latest Bosch     

On-Board 
Diagnostics

•	 Vehicle Sales

Old Down Cricket Club                                                                                          
      Tony Gardner 07889 727729 
150 Club Winners February 2021: 
  
£50    Rob Evans 
£15    Archie Stenning    
£5      Iain Murdoch 
  
Latest £25 Bonus Ball Winner: 
  
06/02/21   Alex Grosvenor    
 
Up the Down! 

 
The Latest from Thornbury 
Library 
 
Libraries continue to work within current Government Regulations with safety 
measures in place. Services we are typically able to offer during this time 
include borrowing items using Click and Collect and limited computer access – 
we strongly recommend checking our website: 
www.southglos.gov.uk/librarychanges or calling 01454 865022 for current 
information before leaving home, as services may change at short notice. 
 
Stay home and stay safe with our digital services.  Our free online library is 
always open. eBooks, eAudiobooks, eComics, digital magazines and 
newspapers continue to be available for library members to download anytime 
- www.southglos.gov.uk/eresources has all the details.  It now also includes 
Who Else Writes Like? and for children, Who Next? where you can find 
authors who write in a similar way to those you have already enjoyed reading.  
Simply log in with your library card number and select South Gloucestershire.   
 
If you are not already a library member you can join online at bit.ly/joinLW. - 
membership is free.  You will receive an Online Membership number which 
will work for our digital services right away. Please enter an email address 
when you register for greater control of your account. 
 
www.southglos.gov.uk/librarychanges 
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Aust Parish Council 
At their January meeting, Aust PC agreed the budget for the 2021-22 financial 
year and set the precept (our portion of your council tax). We recognise that 
many parishioners may be facing financial difficulties during the pandemic and 
have managed to keep the precept very similar to last year. The total precept 
will be £5,369 which means for an average B and D property, the annual 
charge will be £23.55. 

The PC has been discussing lots of other matters which affect residents, 
including planning applications, anti-social behaviour, noise disturbance, 
flooding, speeding and rebuilding of the verge beside Aust church. We liaise 
with South Gloucestershire Council and other bodies to ensure that issues are 
addressed, and that residents’ concerns are put forward. 

If you walk in Woodwell Meadows Nature Reserve, you may have noticed 
recent works around the badger sett. Badgers are a protected species, so 
when we were made aware of these works, we sought reassurance from 
South Gloucestershire Council (who manage the site on behalf of the PC) that 
the proper safeguards were put in place. SGC officers have since spoken to 
both the Badger Trust and the police Wildlife Crime team, who are satisfied 
that no harm was caused. The PC is now involved with drawing up a new 
management plan for Woodwell Meadows to protect this special site in the 
future. Please do come and take a walk around if you haven’t recently – 
subject, of course, to whatever Covid restrictions are in place when you read 
this! 

Parish Council meetings continue to be held via Zoom. The next will be on 9th 
March at 7:30pm. You can find details of what will be discussed and how to 
join on the agenda; these are posted on the community website a few days 
before the meeting. Alternatively, you can contact the Clerk, Emma Pattullo, 
on austparishcouncil@gmail.com or 01454 837271. 

Brain Teasers 
This month we have a rather different type of word puzzle. Some of you might 
be familiar with these brain teasers (sometimes called lateral thinking puzzles) 
but do have a go…………...   

1. What starts with an E and ends with an E and usually only contains 
one letter? 

2. What kind of cheese is made backwards? 
3. Can you find a five-letter word which, when typed in upper case, reads 

the same upside down? 
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THE WHITE HART INN
Olveston

Traditional 17th Century English Pub

Catering for Parties and Functions
Wide variety of cask & keg beers

Skittle alley & pool table available
Book now for Skittle Matches

Award winning courtyard garden

Telephone: 01454 612175Telephone: 01454 612175

Cosmetic Paint & Alloy Wheel Refurbishment

Mobile Service available for Alloy Wheel Repairs

M:  07816526304

E:  sosmart2k3@aol.com

Based in Almondsbury, South Glous

www.sosmartalloywheels.com

Frontline Martial Arts 
Traditional Martial Arts / Taekwondo 

Mighty Mites (under 10’s): Fridays 4.30-5.15pm at 
Juniors (ages 10-13): Mondays 7.15-8.15pm 

Adults/over 13’s: Mondays 8.15-9.45pm 
at Alveston Youth Centre 

Tel: 07771 692222 
www.frontline-ma.co.uk

For all aspects of carpentry 

Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Fencing, 
Decking, Stairs, Timber frame etc.

Call Craig on 07970 514409
(or, if busy)

email: craigyoung0308@live.co.uk

4. In which sport do winners move backwards and losers move 
forwards? 

5. What common word has 4 vowels, one after the other? 
6. Can you name three consecutive days without using the words 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday, or 
Sunday? 

7. Why are 2021 pound coins worth more than 2020 pound coins? 
8. What can go up a chimney down, but cannot go down a chimney up? 
9. What has roads but no cars, rivers but no water and hills but no trees? 
10. How far can a horse run into a forest? 

 

You will find the answers towards the end of the magazine………………… 

Olveston & Tockington W.I. 

Although not able to meet in person since March last year, the W.I. has 
continued to function, with regular Zoom meetings and phone calls.  

In January we held our delayed 2020 AGM by Zoom and, following that, 
Angela Green is our new president, and we welcome Christine Baker and 
Victoria Sheridan as new committee members.  We thank Jane Haworth, Vicki 
Townsend and Issy Phillips for all the work they did while they were on the 
committee - although there were very few meetings last year there was still a 
fair bit of organising to do behind the scenes.  

We shall go on keeping in touch with our members and hope it's not too long 
before we can meet up as a group and enjoy W.I. activities together again.   

If this appeals to you, have a chat with us on Zoom!  Please ring Angela on 
615222 for details. 

 February Puzzle Solutions            Jan Winter                                                                 

I hope people enjoyed solving these – thanks for the solutions I was sent. 
Here is one possible set of answers. There are other ways too of course. 

(0! + 0! + 0!)! = 6  5 + 5 ÷ 5 = 6 

(1! + 1! + 1!)! = 6  6 × 6 ÷ 6 = 6 

2 + 2 + 2 = 6   7 - 7 ÷ 7 = 6 

3 × 3 - 3 = 6   (√(8 + 8 ÷ 8))! = 6 

√4 + √4 + √4 = 6  (9 + 9) ÷ √9 = 6 
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• Stump grinding
• Tree pruning & removal
• Hedges & shrubs trimmed
• Grass cutting
• Fencing
• Turfi ng
• Garden clearance
• Spraying for weed control
• Patios power washed
• Gravel areas laid

For a no obligation quote please call Chris Till on 
07971 460239 / 01454 851771 
or visit raysgardenservice.co.uk

RAYS
GARDEN SERVICES

GARDEN AND 
GROUND 
MAINTENANCE

RAYS
GARDEN SERVICES

 

Working locally since 2003. An experienced 
heating and plumbing engineer. For a no  
obligation quote please call Mike       
Mob: 07554 825813 Tel: 01454 613780 

Severnside 
Heating & Plumbing 
 Installations
 Servicing
 Repairs
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BOARS HEAD 
AUST 
01454 632278 

 
• Your local friendly Village pub 
• Open 7 days a week 
• Food Served from 12.00pm to 9pm every day 
• 1st Friday of the month is Quiz Night 
• Breakfast Available 
• Chefs Table Food Experience 
• Parties Catered for 
• Open Log Fires 
• Real Ales and Premium drinks available 
• 5 star Food Hygiene rating  

 
MAIN ROAD, AUST, BS35 4AX 

 

“The Friendly pub 
where you arrive as 
our Guest and leave 

as our Friend” 

Tel: 07887 652358 
   Jed’s N.E.A.T. Services 
            (Nose Everything About Technology) 

 

Being separated from family and friends means we now rely on technology to bring us 
together.  But what should you buy and how does it work? 

 

It’s a minefield knowing what’s the best gadget for you on the market so I can help you chose the most 
appropriate phone/laptop/tablet/TV etc to suit YOUR needs keeping you in touch over these trying times 

 
• VIRTUAL – we can have a chat over the phone / Zoom and I will be able to control your computer 

• IN PERSON – we can meet (socially distanced) at Curry’s PC World / John Lewis / Apple 
• AT HOME – I can come and help you (using hand sanitiser and wearing a face mask) 

 

I also do tech support so I can help you solve any issues you already have  
I can come to you in my Tuk Tuk.  

PRICING POLICY – Please just pay me what you think is fair – SIMPLE JJ 
ABOUT ME 

My name is Jed Williams and I live in Easter Compton – I am 15 years old 
I go to Marlwood School and have had my own business doing this for over 3 years 

Email: me@jedwilliams.co.uk 
Google: Jeds NEAT services 

Tel: 07887 652358 after 3pm (weekdays) as I’m at school please 
 
 

Tel: 07887 652358 
   Jed’s N.E.A.T. Services 
            (Nose Everything About Technology) 

 

Being separated from family and friends means we now rely on technology to bring us 
together.  But what should you buy and how does it work? 

 

It’s a minefield knowing what’s the best gadget for you on the market so I can help you chose the most 
appropriate phone/laptop/tablet/TV etc to suit YOUR needs keeping you in touch over these trying times 

 
• VIRTUAL – we can have a chat over the phone / Zoom and I will be able to control your computer 

• IN PERSON – we can meet (socially distanced) at Curry’s PC World / John Lewis / Apple 
• AT HOME – I can come and help you (using hand sanitiser and wearing a face mask) 

 

I also do tech support so I can help you solve any issues you already have  
I can come to you in my Tuk Tuk.  

PRICING POLICY – Please just pay me what you think is fair – SIMPLE JJ 
ABOUT ME 

My name is Jed Williams and I live in Easter Compton – I am 15 years old 
I go to Marlwood School and have had my own business doing this for over 3 years 

Email: me@jedwilliams.co.uk 
Google: Jeds NEAT services 

Tel: 07887 652358 after 3pm (weekdays) as I’m at school please 
 
 

  

  

Neighbourhood Watch        Andy Phillips 
 
Calling the Olveston ‘Closes’! Over the years we have 
gradually lost people who were previously acting as a 
‘Contact Person’ for the houses in their Close, but due to their 
age or moving house etc. they have gradually diminished in 
number. So, I wonder if there is anyone who would like to 
take up the mantel? Ideally, we need 3 from Russet Close – 1 

from Laxton Close and 2 from Bramley Close, in this way you need to be only 
responsible for say 10 local houses. 
 
The duties are not onerous; however you would need to have a computer and 
an email address. Most of the time it is just to keep a friendly look out for your 
neighbours, which I’m sure we all do anyway. From time to time there might be 
a need to pass on information to your allocated houses, generally by way of a 
note dropped through their door. These days we have regular updates through 
the Avon & Somerset Police, which help to keep us fully informed of criminal 
activities within our area and these will be relayed to you through your e mail. 
If you are interested, you will really make a difference. 
 
Please give me a call on 01454 614890 or drop me an email to 
andisp28@hotmail.co.uk  and I‘ll be in touch with more information. Thanks. 

 

Neat advert 
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A great venue for :

• Fitness
• Parties
• Public  events
• Music & Dance

Check availability & book online at   www.olvestonparishhall.co.uk

07780 515317

“Our newly decorated  Hall”

BUSINESS CARDS

HEADED PAPER

NCR SETS & PADS

FLYERS & LEAFLETS

BANNERS & POSTER

CORREX PRINTING

BROCHURES & FOLDERS

GRAPHIC DESIGN

WEBSITE DESIGN

FOR ALL YOUR 
PRINTING AND 
DESIGN NEEDS

01454 631289

March Puzzle – Sandwich Sudoku  

        Jan Winter 

For the last few months the Saturday Guardian has included a different kind of 
Sudoku puzzle. This has an additional rule: A number is given at the end of 
each row and column which tells us the total of all the digits which appear 
between the 1 and 9 in that row or column.  

For example, if 8 appears at the end of a row there must be a total of 8 
between the 1 and the 9, so either 1 8 9, 1 2 6 9 or 1 3 5 9 (with either order of 
1 and 9 and any order of the sandwiched digits) must appear somewhere in 
that row. If the number at the end is 0 obviously the 1 and 9 are next to one 
another (a sandwich with no filling!) 

The website krazydad.com has lots of examples of these puzzles to try – here 
is a fairly easy one to start you off. 

 

5 
 
16 
 
22 
 
0 
 
35 
 
5 
 
13 
 
5 
 
8 
 

8       7      7       0      6      8       0      4      9 
 
 

 9        

 8         

 2         

 8     1  5 

         

5  9     6  

        6 

        2 

       9  
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‘Indawes 
- Outdawes’

Decorating and 
Home Improvements

Painting  |  Wall Papering
Floor Laying

Martin Dawes    07720 509653    
martin.dawes@live.com

Olveston 
Parish 
Council  Pat Savage 

 

Speed Awareness 

The two ‘Smiley Faces’, in Haw Lane and alongside St. Mary’s Church, are 
proving effective in reducing traffic speed through Olveston. The Council does 
appreciate that a Smiley Face will need to be set up in Tockington, as traffic 
diverting from the A38 is continuing to speed through the village. 

New Councillors 

The Council is pleased to report that we have now appointed two new 
Councillors, Miles Grocott and Martyn Sucker, which brings the full quota of 
Councillors to nine.  Tony Turnbull was appointed in November. All three new 
Councillors are: 

Miles Grocott 

Miles and his family have 
lived in Tockington for 
over 20 years. His wife 
Melanie is a retired 
banker. He has recently 
set up a business 
consultancy, after 18 
years with Virgin Media 
Business.  

Miles now wishes to 'give 
something back’ and is 
looking forward to working 
as a Parish Councillor. 

 “We live in a beautiful 
area which is the envy of 
many, and by getting 
involved I want to 

contribute to serving the residents of the Parish, and to maintaining it in the 
manner we all appreciate”. (NB. Miles’ profile appears later in the publication.) 
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Call now for more Information:
07557 110 932 | ovenclean.com

Successful local oven cleaning business for sale. Very
simple to run, this well established franchise offers

many advantages including:

Business for Sale

Immediate cash flow with work
scheduled in the diary from day one.
Lots of lovely repeat customers with
new customers added every week.
Hours to suit: part-time or full-time,
one or two people.
Full training and support.
Experience days available.

Martyn Sucker 

Martyn has lived in Olveston for 24 years and 
is looking forward to doing more within the 
Parish. You may have seen him around the 
area walking Alfie his Springer Spaniel; he 
says it is a great way to relax and enjoy our 
lovely countryside.  

For many years Martyn was a 
Director/Producer with the BBC in Bristol. 
Most recently he was Head of Production at 
ITV in London and says it was great to come 
home to Olveston after all the noise and 
stress of the city. Whilst with the BBC Natural 
History Unit, he spent a lot of time filming 
abroad where he developed a real interest for 
wildlife and conservation.  

Martin loves cooking, spending time in the 
garden and keeping fit.  

PS. Sincere apologies to Martyn for referring 
to him as Tony in the February publication. 

 

 

Tony Turnbull 

Tony has lived in the Parish for over 
forty years. His career was spent as 
a Physicist at Berkeley Nuclear 
Laboratories.  

He was a joint founder member with 
Ted Addis of the Olveston Parish 
Countryside Group. He was also the 
Membership Secretary of Thornbury 
U3A and a past Editor of Meeting 
Point.   

Tony and his wife Maggie are keen 
cyclists. In 2009 they cycled from 
Land’s End to John O’Groats. He 
does admit to now using an electric 
bike! 
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Domestic, Commercial 
and Industrial Installations 

All electrics for new build, extensions and 
alterations to satisfy mandatory Building 
Regulations. Landlords safety inspections   

Portable Appliance Testing (PAT) 
Electrical and electronic service and repair 
For 24 hour call-out service available please 

call  Peter Jones: Tel: 07880 858785 
Email:  pete.livewire@blueyonder.co.uk 

Local number Tel: 01454 613482 
Visit our web site at 

livewire-electrics.co.uk 

People Can’t Work Without Tools! 
Thornbury Rotary Club, along with other Rotary clubs, has 

been supporting “Tools for Self Reliance” for many years. It is a 
UK based charity working to help relieve poverty in Africa by 

renovating and sending redundant tools to them. They then work 
with local African organisations to deliver a programme of tools 

and training that brings about effective and sustainable 
change for carpenters, builders, blacksmiths, artisans and 
their communities. Primary countries they work in are Ghana, 

Malawi, Sierra Leone, Uganda and Zambia. 
So, if you have tools you no longer require, please contact 

Rotarian 

Robin Cole-Morgan on 01454 414281 
He will arrange to pick up the tools and take them away at a time 

that suits everyone. 

What you could declutter and donate: 
Garden Tools and Workshop Tools (for example, spanners, 

screwdrivers, chisels, planes, and hammers). They can be hand 
tools or powered. 
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News from St. Mary’s   
          Debbie Harries 

 

As we continue in lockdown, to keep our 
community safe, St Mary's remains 
closed. We will have met at the end of 
February, following an update from the 
government, and we hope it will soon be 
better news! 

Our online services continue along with 
zoom services Wednesdays and 
Sundays which are proving very 
popular!  Please join us, we would love 

to see you! The services start at 10am and all the links can be found on the 
church website: www.stmarysolveston.org.uk  and on the Church's Facebook 
page. 

If you need to contact a member of the team, our contact details are: 

Rev Steve Oram 07830 151622 email: Steve.oram@blueyonder.co.uk 

Rev David Moss 01454 415190 email: mossds@gmail.com 

Debbie Harries Church Warden, pastoral care and support 01454 613273 or 
07870557961 email: oboe-debbie@live.co.uk 

Martin Gibson Church Warden 01454 616856 email: mrtngibs@aol.com 

 

Thank You         Sylvia Roos  
 
Thank you for all the phone and email messages, flowers, cards and letters I 
have received on the death of my husband Philip.  
 
We were privileged to live together in this wonderful community for 55 years 
and to have made so many good friends here.   

 
advert 1 
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MD Aerials
T: 01454 418 341 M: 07817 304 236

Call Michael Dagger 

mike@mdaerials.co.uk
www.mdaerials.co.uk

Freeview – Freesat – Sky – DAB Aerials

Wall mounting LCD & Plasma
televisions setting up & tuning

BBeeaauuttyy  aatt  tthhee  BBaarrnn  
  

44,,GGrreeyy  GGaabblleess ,,   VViiccaarraaggee  LLaannee,,   OOllvveessttoonn  
FFoorr  aappppooiinnttmmeennttss  tteelleepphhoonnee  NNiiccoollaa  oonn    

0011445544  220011771177    
  

 

 	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
 
 

 

Jessica Manicures 
 

GELeration Nails 
 

Shellac Nails 
 

Jessica Pedicures 
 

Spray Tanning 
 

Waxing 
 

Ear Piercing 
 

Eyelash Perming 
 

Eyebrow Shaping 
 

Eyelash tinting  
And more…. 

Evening appointments available 
 

Gift vouchers available 

LOCAL TO ALMONDSBURY
T: 01179 692817
M: 07974 088147
E: breed.bins@yahoo.co.uk

Commercial and Domestic Skip Hire 
& Aggregate Supplies

BREED BINS
Skip Hire Ltd

BREED BINS
Skip Hire Ltd

    Olveston & Tockington 
Tennis Club 

 

“Your local tennis club, next to Olveston Parish 

hall” 
 

Make 2020 the year to get back 
on court. 

 

Fabulous clubhouse with changing 
facilities, kitchen, TV and table tennis. 

 

Call Martin 07720509653 
for more details 

 

Everyone welcome 
www.ottctennis.co.uk 

Infectious Diseases                                Tony Cherry  

Local 19th century diseases   

While we battle our own 21st century disease, local records from the 19th 
century highlight a raft of diseases that have disappeared or diminished, 
thanks to vaccination and disease control. Entries in the logbook of Thornbury 
British School (Gillingstool) are littered with absences from school as a result 
of infectious diseases.  Mumps, scarlet fever, scarlatina, diphtheria, whooping 
cough and measles regularly affected attendance.  

A form of lockdown occurred in September 1883, when the local Sanitary 
Authority closed the school for a fortnight because of scarlet fever. The school 
was closed again, for a month, in 1886 because of measles and, the following 
year, the National School was closed for the same reason.  

The Infant logbook of the British School in December 1890 has the following 
entry: ‘an epidemic of measles has broken out ... there is much danger to 
patients taking colds after the measles leave them’. This entry is followed by 
an entry on 5th January 1891: ‘I have just heard of the deaths of two of my 
little ones, viz Charles Yarnold aged 6 and Albert Curtis aged 6’. Sadly, these 
were not the only children’s deaths recorded.  

Parental expectations, because of the impact of these diseases, were such 
that they would routinely enrol their children into the insurance provided by 
Friendly Societies immediately the child was born. Friendly Societies were 
colloquially known as ‘sickness and burial clubs.’  

 
Victorian Schoolchildren 
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www.premier-homecare.com
0117 959 2013

• Short and long term home help
• Flexible hours
• Bespoke care support
• Highly trained and reliable carers
• Personal Care
• From cleaning to 24 hour Live-In care

Delivering the highest 
standards of homecare 
in South Gloucestershire 
for 14 years

Call today for help with a loved one

Premier Homecare is the leading homecare 
provider in North Bristol and South Gloucestershire, 
having cared for over 2,000 families, ensuring 
they are safe, healthy and looked after

Tockington Manor School and Nursery 
for boys and girls aged 2 to 13 years

We’re open for socially-distanced private tours 

Call to book your private tour or 1:2:1 video call: 01454 613229

Come for a tour and discover our small friendly 
classes, enviable success rate in securing senior 
school places, wrap around care and dedicated 
nursery facilities.
If you’re considering a school place for your
child in September 2021 please contact us
        to arrange a private tour. 

Disease in the workhouse  

Thornbury workhouse was a hothouse for spreading diseases, as there was 
no social distancing. In 1842, it had to be white limed and the governor was 
instructed to use chloride of lime as required – a sure sign that there was an 
infectious disease in the house. In 1848, the buildings committee of the 
workhouse committed to building a separate building for those with infectious 
diseases. An infectious disease which was curable was ‘the itch’. All 
workhouses had at least one ‘itch’ ward to accommodate those who had 
scabies.  

Orphaned children from Thornbury were put into the care of local families and, 
in June 1863, the Poor Law Board received a complaint that a child named 
Baker, lately sent out of the workhouse to reside with George Russell 
(Olveston), showed an eruption of the skin after about a week. He also had 
head lice.  

The matron was asked to explain. She said that a short time before Baker left 
the house, many of the children (including Baker) had experienced a slight 
eruption of the skin. This had been shown to the workhouse medical officer, 
who said it was merely the hot weather. He had administered medicine and 
the eruptions appeared to be cured. She also claimed that all the children sent 
out at the same time as Baker had been thoroughly cleansed and their heads 
well combed the night before they left.  In other words, the children had been 
up to scratch. 

 
 Workhouse Children c1890 
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Come rain or shine, 
                  estate 
agents have the 
experience and 
knowledge to take 
you smoothly through 
the moving process.

53 High Street | Thornbury | BS35 2AR
01454 279734   |  sales@lisacosta.co.uk  |  lisacosta.co.uk  

Please note; If your property is currently on the market, the terms and conditions  of your
Existing agency agreement must be considered before instructing ourselves.

The agent 
for all seasons

From The Elms Farm to Haw Lane, 
Olveston, in 1959.   Bruce Farr 

This article first appeared in Meeting Point March 2018. Since many of us are 
doing much more local walking these days, we thought it might be interesting 
to have another chance to compare the walk from Tockington towards 
Olveston  – as described below - with what we see on the same route today. 

How many people travel the road between Tockington and Olveston?  It is not 
very far, maybe half a mile, but so much change has taken place over the last 
fifty years. I wonder if there will be as much change again over the next fifty? 

 

 
I remember 59 years ago…………………….. 

On the left of the main entrance to The Elms Farm, where now just the 
gateposts remain, there was an overgrown shrubbery with several tall trees 
and a lean-to single storey shed. Now there is pull-in parking with a high 
clipped hedge. Where now there are rebuilt farm buildings, then there was a 
rickyard with three round ricks of corn sheaves. The main field entrance has 
been moved to beyond the pond and horse chestnut tree, where conkers were 
gathered each autumn on the way to and from school.  



Page 30 Page 31

Paul Whittaker
BATHROOMS & WETROOMS

DESIGN . SUPPLY . INSTALLATION

Tel: 07879 666221 . Website: www.paulwhittakerbathrooms.co.uk

0117 256 5656
GET IN TOUCH 

First on the right was Court Farm with a laurel hedge and cow stalls in a low 
single storey building with pantile roof. Between farm buildings and The Parish 
hall, running parallel to the road was a stand of mature elm trees in the grass 
verge next to what was the main entrance to the farm and barns beyond. On 
the roadside there was an elevated platform where eight to twelve churns of 
milk would be placed for collection seven days a week by a twin axle flat-bed 
lorry. Now it is the site of two established family homes. 

The Parish Hall had no flat roofed extensions then, just the red brick main 
building with a grass verge outside. There was a low wall between the verge 
and front door, where we would sit awaiting the arrival of the once fortnightly 
film show. 

On up the road on the right there were no car parks or tennis courts, just 
Tockington’s favourite tobogganing hill.  Mature trees lined the road on either 
side, mainly elm, making the road much more enclosed.  And in the spinney 
on the left was Miles Well. It is now filled in for safety reasons, but it was used 
in the past to refill the steam lorries and road rollers and was also renowned 
for its healing powers as an eyewash. 

On over the brow of the hill there were no pavements once you went past the 
lane to Westfield Cottage. Even then it was a hazardous crossing, though 
there were very few vehicles, the most respected being the lorries from 
Olveston quarry (Lewis Rugg in those days) carrying four, or maybe six, tons 
of material at a time in twin axle tipper lorries. There were also more country 
buses in those days! 

Across the road was a wild bank 
of bramble and stinging nettles 
underneath the trees (again 
mainly elm), where now there is 
a terraced garden and a smart 
drive entrance.  The view, as 
now, was of Olveston and 
beyond to the River Severn and 
the Welsh hills. At night it was all 
darkness away from the village, 
apart perhaps from the odd light 

Arial view of Tockington in the 1950s              in Chepstow and Beachley 
Head. 

At the bottom of the hill there was no bus shelter, no Police Station either, just 
a market garden behind the wall. On the opposite side of the road, no clipped 
front lawns but a paddock where the bungalow now is and a high stone wall 
on the roadside to the crossroads, behind which an ancient apple orchard 
gave shelter to the odd bullock or heifer. 
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Rebecca’s Sewing Room

Seamstress all your sewing needs
01454 633905 | 07855745849

33 Cross Hands Road, Pilning, Bristol BS35 4JB
rebeccadunsford@hotmail.co.uk

www.rebeccassewingroom.wordpress.com

                                       

 
➢ Primary age - Year 9 

 
➢ Locally based but will consider travelling to you  

 
➢ Competitve pricing: £15.00 for 30 mins or £25.00 

per hour (discounts available for siblings/pre -
paid block of sessions/pupils eligible for FSM) 
 

➢ Fun and engaging sessions 
 

➢ Developing a love for learning whilst nurturing a 
growth mindset 

 
 
➢ Pre and Post Learning sessions offered 

 
➢ Revision and entry exam preparation sessions 

available 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
Maria Vizard - Tailor Made Tuition 

 
Bespoke tutoring meeting the individual needs of 

your child. 
 
 

For further information p lease contact me:  
Maria Vizard   BEd Hons NPQSL QTS  
Email: Vizard243@btinternet.com  
Mobile: 07801983643/01454417255  
 
 
 

 

 

South Gloucestershire Council fund 
a not-for-profit loan scheme for homeowners 

and landlords*.

We understand the expense of maintaining 
your home and we work with you to take the 

stress out of funding repairs, improvements or 
adaptations.

We see you as an individual, not a credit score. 
Our knowledgeable team of advisers will guide 
you through the process of applying for a home 

improvement loan.

For a no-obligation assessment 
or more information visit 

www.lendology.org.uk or call 01823 461099

Heatherton Park Studios, Bradford on Tone, Taunton, TA4 1EU

*subject to eligibility

Councillor Miles Grocott      Pat Thirkettle 

Miles was born in Shropshire 
and took a degree in Applied 
Biology at Nottingham Trent 
University before starting his 
career in Agricultural 
Sciences in East Anglia. 
Initially working in Ipswich, 
then King’s Lynn for four 
years, he was transferred to 
Newark where he met and 
married Melanie. They 
moved to Worcestershire 
and bought their first house 
in Malvern where their 
daughter Francesca was 
born. 

Melanie worked in finance 
and secured a banking 
position in Bristol in 1997, so 
Miles followed suit and 
worked in the South West 
and South Wales as an 
Accounting Manager. They 
rented a house in 

Tytherington, spending at least two years house hunting in the Thornbury 
area. After an exhausting search, they were pleased to find their house on Old 
Down Hill, where their son Alex was born in 2003. 

They both continued working full time with the children spending their early 
years at Tockington Manor, and later senior schools, until Melanie retired four 
years ago. The Foot and Mouth outbreak in 2001 made Miles re think his 
career in agriculture when he moved to NTL:Telewest Business, now  Virgin 
Media Business. He worked there until 2019, when he set up his own telecom 
consulting business. 

Now Miles has more time to give back something to the community that he 
loves. As a new Parish Councillor, he hopes to contribute his professional 
knowledge in seeing improved and gold standard Broadband provision 
throughout the area. As a dog walker and on behalf of horse riders, he is 
keenly involved with the local speed awareness initiative and any litter picks 
which occur in the Parish. He would like to see every road free of the blight 
that litters our roads, footpaths and hedgerows.   
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For further information please contact us on:

Build without planning permission

Quality design service from 
concept to completion

Planning, construction drawings and 
contract administration service 
tailored to suit you

Domestic, CommeDomestic, Commercial ,
and Sustainable Architecture. 

Experienced working with 
Listed Buildings

Build your dream home in your 
garden

Development Advice and Appraisal

3D 3D Visualisation Servicesinfo@gsharchitects.co.uk
www.gsharchitects.co.uk
Almondsbury, Bristol 

07780 000220

Flights of Fancy: Finches             Trevor Cook  

 
One of our commonest birds is the chaffinch - the male with its pink breast and 
grey head and its more sombre mate who is dressed in brown. The first sign 
that they are around is their sharp “spink” note as they perch. To recognise 
them is also easy due to the white bars on their wings and on the outer edges 
of their tail which flash as they fly off.  

Also common is the greenfinch, which as you may guess, is green, olive green 
to my eyes and with a bright yellow edge to its wings. The male is quite 
distinctive although his mate is less brightly coloured. They will chew away at 

sunflower seeds as long as they feel 
safe. As March progresses we will 
hear the male “churring” from the top 
of a tree or a high place; look in the 
highest places. The prolonged 
repetition of the song is very distinctive 
and, dare I say it, a little irritating after 
a while.  

However, the most beautiful visitor is 
the goldfinch which will visit, especially 
if you provide Niger seed. They usually 
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Billy Cook
WJC Plumbing & Tiling

07748 085 920
wjcplumbing@outlook.com

Bathroom & Wet Room Design & Installations

Tiling    General Plumbing    

Kitchen Installation    Plastering

approach in a group or ‘charm’, constantly chattering to one another. It is a 
very distinctive bird with its red face and buff colouring and with the bright 
yellow wing bar that gives it its name. 

Less frequently one might glimpse a bullfinch; the beautiful rose-pink breast of 
the male being distinctive, and he is often accompanied by his somewhat 
duller mate. If you only catch them flying away, then look out for their bright 
white rump.  

 



Page 38 Page 39

 

 

Computer support and 
solutions for the home 
and business user.

How can we help? Tel: 01454 281 500 Web: www.eccomputers.co.uk
IT Support/Repairs   Office Equipment   Print Solutions   Telecoms   Cyber Security   Managed Services   Software/Database applications

PC/laptop repairs
Virus removal
Wifi/broadband issues
Sponsors of Olveston FC

49 The High Street, Thornbury, BS35 2AS

PHYSIOTHERAPY





CHIROPRACTIC





PODIATRY





CHIROPODY


"Optimise your Health"





Please Enquire:




Tel: 01454 528608


Email: info@optimuscp.com


Web: optimuscp.com


 

If you want to go further afield, try to see if the twite return to Aust Wharf 
where they spent several weeks last year. The name gives away its call.  

 
 

Although visually you may be disappointed by this small, little brown finch, it’s 
an exciting find. For colour photographs and a sound recording see the RSPB 
website on bird identification. http://www.rspb.org.uk/wildlife/birdguide/name 

Photographs in this article are from birdspot.co.uk 

This article first appeared in Meeting Point March 2014 and has been updated 
with new illustrations. 

Green Force 
Did you know………..  

• that peat traps carbon more efficiently 
than trees? The peat bogs of the UK 
store as much carbon as all the forests 
of Britain France and Germany put 
together? Sphagnum moss grows in 
the bogs and stores water to keep the 
peat moist.  
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Free Quotes

Radiant heating
Boilers

Radiators
Plumbing

LPG, natural gas, oil

Domestic
Commercial
Breakdowns/ call outs
Servicing
Installations 
Warm air heating

www.edgeheatingandplumbing.com info@edgeheatingandplumbing.com

• that food waste generates greenhouse gases, but if put into a digester 
it creates renewables in the form of biogas to provide fuel for our 
buses, energy to heat water and fertiliser for the land? There is a 
digester at Avonmouth.  25 tons of food waste will provide enough 
energy for 1 household for 2 years. Perhaps we should think about 
reducing the amount of food we waste. 

• that the Olympic Medals for the Tokyo 2021 Olympic Games have 
been made from the metals salvaged from disused mobile phones?   

Have you thought of…………  

• flattening empty milk bottles, then screwing the green tops back on so 
that the flattened bottles can be recycled? 

• buying a peat free compost for potting up your plants in the spring?  
Peat bogs have to be drained before digging to make the compost, so 
the moss dies, and the sustainability process is destroyed.  

Thank You 
We would like to thank all members of our community who are supporting our 
recycling projects by placing used crisp wrappers, dental products and writing 
implements in the brown storage box by the porch of St Mary's church.  We 
are pleased to report that we have already delivered four full black bin liners of 
crisp wrappers to Olveston School and we are hoping to deliver our first black 
bin liner full of dental products and used writing implements to Crossways 
School in Thornbury when it is safe to do so. 

Please continue to collect all these products to support our local schools and 
may we also remind everyone that only crisp wrappers (any brand) can be 
collected, unfortunately the project does not accept biscuit/chocolate/other 
food wrappers even if they are made from the same material.  

May we take this opportunity to clarify some information that appeared in the 
February Meeting Point. Crisp wrappers are taken to Olveston School for a 
project concerning Guide Dogs for the Blind; the school does not receive 
money for these items.  The dental products and writing implements go to 
Crossways School in Thornbury, being part of a larger project run by 
TerraCycle, and in this case the school does receive money or points for their 
collections, depending on weight. 

 

Advert 2 JC 4x4 Ltd  SPECIALIST IN LANDROVER
SERVICE • REPAIR WORK • DIAGNOSTICS • MOTS • OTHER VEHICLES WELCOME

CALL JAMES: 01454 261067 / 07966 086447
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Squire Sweep
A chimney sweep service from

Michael Squire

Tel: 07504 253 467

Email: squiresweep@gmail.com

Visit: www.squiresweep.co.uk
Squire Sweep
A chimney sweep service from

Michael Squire

Tel: 07504 253 467

Email: squiresweep@gmail.com

Visit: www.squiresweep.co.uk

Squire Sweep
A chimney sweep service from

Michael Squire

Tel: 07504 253 467

Email: squiresweep@gmail.com

Visit: www.squiresweep.co.uk

St Mary’s Church Tower 
Restoration Project    

Mike Wright

We’re delighted to report that The Tower Project
team has had the go ahead to purchase the special 
stone needed. The new church pinnacles will be
carved by Mark Hancock and the ‘Centreline’ team of 
architectural masons at their Painswick workshops 
during the winter. All being well, scaffolding will be 
going up around the tower in the spring, so the old 
pinnacles can then be taken down and re-pointing of 
the tower can start.

This has been made possible by funds pledged from 
National charities and, more recently, via generous gifts from local donors for
which we are most grateful - but £20,000 more is still needed.

A pack of information about the project, including a super new illustrated guide 
to the church by Audrey Shepherd has been delivered to many in the parish.

Even if you have already generously donated, but would still like a copy of the 
brochure, please contact Debbie Harries on 07870557961.

All donations whether large or small will be most welcome. Church Treasurer, 
David Prothero, on 01454 419000 will give you all the details.

Peter Floyd

With Meeting Point on-line only at present, we have paused our series of more 
detailed and illustrated articles until (hopefully) we will be back in print, for 
which we are planning further articles by our church architect Marcus 
Chantrey and the building team.

Pepper Pot Beef Tessa Floyd 

The recipe this month is an old favourite from the 1970s, and it is certainly
very evocative of that time! Where necessary, metric weights have been 
included.

Ingredients

2lb (1 kg) braising steak.
1 oz (25g) flour 
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NEIL VIZARD
01454 419108

	Window	Cleaning
07976		694744		-	0117	9085794	

M. Gray	Window	Cleaning

Family	run	business	for	over	25	years	
experience	working	in	the	Almondsbury,	

Olveston,	Aust	areas	-	and	nearby.	

Email:	mgwc1@hotmail.com	

1 tsp salt  
1/2 tsp black pepper 
1/2 tsp ground ginger             
2 oz (50g) lard, dripping (or oil will do.)  
8 oz can (225g) chopped tomatoes  
1/2 tsp tabasco sauce                            
2 tblsp soft brown sugar  
2 crushed cloves of garlic 
4oz (100g) sliced mushrooms                 
2 tblsp wine vinegar.                            
A bay leaf.                                            
15 oz (400g) can red kidney beans  
A red pepper - sliced 
 
Method  
 
Mix flour, seasoning and ginger together 

and coat the meat, fry to brown the meat. Put into a casserole with rest of 
ingredients except the sliced red pepper and beans, which are added half an 
hour before serving. Bring to a simmer and then cook in a slow oven until 
tender (approx. 1 - 2 hours) 
 

Brain Teasers - Answers 
1. What starts with an E and ends with an E and usually only contains 

one letter? Envelope 
2. What kind of cheese is made backwards?  EDAM is ‘made’ 

backwards. 
3. Can you find a five-letter word which, when typed in upper case, reads 

the same upside down? SWIMS 
4. In which sport do winners move backwards and losers move 

forwards? Tug of War 
5. What common word has 4 vowels, one after the other? Queue 
6. Can you name three consecutive days without using the words 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday, or 
Sunday? Yesterday, today and tomorrow  

7. Why are 2021 pound coins worth more than 2020 pound coins? 
Because there are more of them!  

8. What can go up a chimney down, but cannot go down a chimney up? 
An umbrella  

9. What has roads but no cars, rivers but no water and hills but no trees? 
A map  

10. How far can a horse run into a forest? Halfway, because after that it is 
running out. 
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Independent Stairlift Specialist
01454 413748 07833 318722

www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience

Independent Stairlift Specialist
01454 413748 07833 318722

www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
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Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice
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• Free	local	delivery
• Free	assembly
• Free	disposal	of	your	bed

Divans	/	Mattresses	/	Ottoman	&	Wall	beds	/		
Memory	foam	&	latex	mattresses	/	Beds	made	
to	measure	/	Pine,	Metal	&	leather	beds		

Open		Tuesday	to	Friday:	9am-5pm	
												Saturday:	10am-3pm	

Visit	our	showroom:	The	Old	Post	Office	
26a	Gloucester	Road,	Rudgeway,	Bristol,	
BS35	3RY	(by	the	speed	camera)	

01454	617	277	or	07887	853479	

Yours Faithfully                         Trevor Cook 
                                                                                LLM St. John’s, Aust 
 
Who would have thought we would still be in the same predicament this year 
as last? The things we have had to cope with since the heady days of 2019 
have affected us both physically and spiritually. With mental health of a great 
concern to us, at the moment, what can we do to retain our spiritual health? 
 
Firstly, it is known that being amongst nature makes people feel very 
connected and at peace; that focusing on far horizons, being amongst trees 
and/or having light in our eyes, lifts our spirits. 
 
In addition, some feel their greatest sense of wellbeing is found when they are 
of service to others; doing voluntary work, being kind to strangers, or offering a 
hand to a friend. 
 
And then again, others feel the most connected when they remain grateful.  
They might make lists of all the things they are grateful for or say a ‘thank you’ 
out loud for all that they have. 
 
And finally, religion. Many of us have found the meaning of life through a 
relationship with God and the ritual and practice of religion.   
 
But surely this fourth point, concerning religion, encapsulates the other three, 
for as Christians we always appreciate God’s creation, in all its forms; we are 
encouraged to love our neighbours as ourselves and to be grateful to God for 
the promises He made to us; including the one in which He promises an 
eternal life! 
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Church News 
 
Please note that Churches remain closed until Government 
guidance changes. 
 
ST MARY the VIRGIN, OLVESTON 
Please check the Church website or Facebook page or Church 
Noticeboard.  
Visit Revs Rural, on YouTube every week. 
Contact: Rev Steve Oram, 07830 151622: email: 
steve.oram@blueyonder.co.uk or Rev David Moss, 01454 415190; email: 
mossds@gmail.com 
 
CHAPELRY OF ST JOHN, AUST 
Contact: Trevor Cook, 01454 618442   
Church Wardens:  Jenn Dickens 632312 & Clive Roberts 632238  
 
ST MARY DE MALMESBURY, LITTLETON-ON-SEVERN 
Contacts:  Tracey Black 417660 & Tim Pyper 416422 /07802 419451         
 
ST JOHN THE EVANGELIST, ELBERTON 
Contacts: Judith Heybyrne  616725 and John Gunnery 413225 
 
OLVESTON AND TOCKINGTON METHODIST CHURCH 
Contacts: Rev Simon Edwards tel 418176, email: 
simon.edwards@methodist.org.uk 
and Trevor Watkins 416528 
 
 
 
Holiday home advert  
 
 
 
 

THE VINE House of Prayer, Pilning Street, Awkley BS35 4HL 
Contact Mike and Barbara Matthews, tel. 07512 917229 or email: 
thevine_awkley@hotmail.com  
 
THE OASIS CHURCH, OLD DOWN 
Contacts Jenny Parfitt jennyparfitt@ymail.com & Sue Tett  
stett56@hotmail.co.uk 
 
AUST EVANGELICAL and LITTLETON EVANGELICAL CHURCHES  
Contact Danny Bamfield 01454 419324 e-mail danny@thebamfields.co.uk  
 
RC CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING, Thornbury -  
Tel 01454 412223,  www.ctk-thornbury.org,uk     
 
SOCIETY OF FRIENDS (QUAKERS), Thornbury  
Contact: Brian Hawkins, hawkinsb863@gmail.com  01454 854867 
 

 
 

Contact details for any clubs or organisations in the Meeting Point area can be found in the Meeting 
Point Directory on the community website: www.olvestonandaust.com.  If you would like to update your 
organisation’s details, please email: meetingpointsecretary@olvestonandaust.com 
 
Advertisements Neither Meeting Point, its editor, nor management committee accept any responsibility 
or give any guarantee in case of any dispute or claim as to quality, condition or delivery of commodities or 
services advertised in this magazine. It is not to be taken that publication implies recommendation.  It is 
always advisable to check prices when ordering goods or services.   
Views expressed by contributors are not necessarily those of the editor or Meeting Point magazine. 
 
Copyright Meeting Point 2021.  Copyright remains with the author(s) and Meeting Point.  No part of this 
publication may be reproduced or transmitted in any form without the prior permission of the copyright 
owners.                             
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